Camas County Commissioners Meeting July 16, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 9:03 a.m. by Chairman Travis Kramer. Also present were Commissioner Bill Davis, Commissioner Marshall Ralph, Prosecuting Attorney Matt Pember, and Clerk Korri Blodgett

The Board reviewed the agenda. Commissioner Davis made a motion to approve the Agenda as posted. Seconded by Commissioner Ralph. Unanimous.

Commissioner Ralph updated the Board on the meeting he attended on July 11. Blaine County is putting in for a grant for a Global Information System grant for audit of EMS communicating system. It was a consensus of the Board to have Commissioner Ralph continue communications with Blaine to support this.

Sheriff Dave Sanders met with the Board to review and consider the Law Enforcement Assistance Agreement with Elmore County for the Mtn Home Music Festival and a FY 2019 Dedicated Enhanced Emergency Communications Grant application. Commissioner Davis made a motion to approve and sign the contracts discussed. Seconded by Commissioner Ralph. Commissioner Davis made a motion to sign the Elmore Law enforcement contract. Seconded by Commissioner Ralph. Unanimous.

Contracted Public Defender Stephen Thompson met with the Board to review a 2019 budget increase request. He is asking for \$200 a month increase which would also cover arraignments and additional time for training. Mr. Thompson also discussed the Public Defense Commission requirements.

Commissioner Kramer opened the deliberations on Section XVII being added to the Comprehensive Plan for the county in accordance with Sections 67-6508 and 67-6509 of the Idaho Code. Three individuals from the public were present. The Board closed deliberations at 10:32 a.m. Commissioner Davis made a motion to adopt Section XVII to the Comprehensive Plan for the county. Seconded by Commissioner Ralph. Unanimous.

Camas Conservation District Representatives Bonnie McGough and Steve Miller met with the Board to present their 2019 budget support request. The District is asking for \$5500 in funding support.

Jack Varin and Marilyn Dillard meet with the Board and discussed the Johnson Hill sign project. They are working on obtaining a right of way easement and will continue to update the Board on their progress.

Trial Court Administrator Shelli Tubbs, and District Court Administrator Judge Wildman me with the Board to review and consider the fiscal year 2019 district court budget proposal.

Dale Bunn met with the Board to discuss the annual audit proposal. He explained that there is an increase of 5 % as they have lost staff and have had an increase in wages, insurance, software. He also discussed that they will have an office open in Gooding until October 2019 and an additional office open in Twin Falls also. A statement from the public was made urging the commissioners to look for other options.

| The Board adjourned at 12:50 p.m. | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------------------|
| Attest: | |
| Travis Kramer, Chairman | Korri Blodgett, Clerk |